Memorandum of Understanding

Department of Chicano and Latino Studies
College of Liberal Arts
November 2016
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Chicano and Latino Studies, the College of Liberal Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biennial report.

The Department of Chicano and Latino Studies offers a BA and a minor in Chicano and Latino Studies (CHLS). The period of the previous program review was 2005-2007, with a MOU executed in 2008. 
Strengths of the department identified in the current review include: an engaged faculty that is strongly supportive of its students; a dedicated communal space for students (El Centro); a revised RTP document that clearly articulates faculty contributions and disciplinary expectations; and a new partnership with local high schools wherein students earn college credit in Ethnic Studies courses. The self-study detailed curricular changes that were made to reduce time to degree as well as plans to create two attractive concentrations within the BA. The department is to be commended for a significant reduction in average units to degree from 2009-10 to 2013-14 (from 151.69 to 137.46).
An important issue identified by the review was the lack of coordinated assessment of student learning outcomes; the implementation of an assessment plan was an action item agreed to in the 2008 MOU. It is imperative that the department continue defining what its students should learn and develop a coordinated plan to assess learning outcomes in order to effect curricular and pedagogical improvements over time. 
During the period under review, departmental FTES trended downward due in part to changes in the General Education program and in part to a reduction in the number of majors. More recent enrollment data show a reversal of that trend, with FTES exceeding the department’s target in 2015-16. The increase in enrollments is thought to be a result of the changes made to the major curriculum. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The department will have a strong focus on the assessment of student learning. It will develop a strategic plan for program-level assessment, building a system of assessment to align curricular needs with current trends in the field. 
2. As a first step in the above plan, the faculty will develop a manageable number of course and program level student learning outcomes using active verbs; the learning outcomes will be aligned with the CSULB Institutional Learning Outcomes as noted in the Alignment letter dated 5/28/14.

3. The department will continue to work in partnerships with campus advising and other campus resources to sustain and build on recent increases in enrollments.
4. The department will work with the college to plan for future tenure-track hiring based on departmental needs and mission. 
5. At the end of academic year 2016-17, the department will provide a brief update on progress made toward revising and aligning learning outcomes and developing a sustainable assessment plan. 

6. Thereafter, the department will provide a biennial update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its biennial assessment report.
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